UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE

January 27, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Alice Hall, Chair.
Members and Visitors Present

Cordelia Zinskie, Alice Hall, Chris Geyerman, Charles Glover, Christine Whitlock, Tom Kleinlein, Eddie Mills, Chuck Harter, Kevin Bostian, Mary Phillips Smith, Fred Smith, Andrew Hansen, Peter Rogers, Cathy Beene, Keith Roughton, Jeff Blythe, Reggie Simpkins
Guest Speaker


Nate Kellogg:

· Nate is our Men’s Swimming Coach.
· We are 6-2 on the year and looking to improve our finish in the Championships this year. We came in 3rd place the last 2 years.

· This is our 16th consecutive semester above a 3.0.

· I handle all the Swimming and David Giambra handles all the diving. They are 2 very different sports even though they both involve water.

· We practice and compete at the RAC.

Approval of Minutes


· The minutes of the November 30, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved.

Financial Update

Jeff Blythe:
· Passed out a Balance Sheet of Athletics Finances.

· If you look at the items we are short on the most they will come to us at the end of the fiscal year.

· We exceeded the budget with Football before we even played the Bowl Game.

· We did well with tickets at the Bowl Game despite being on December 23rd.

· We are at a surplus right now but it will be used up by year end.
Schedule Approvals
Cathy Beene: 
· The Men’s and Women’s Spring Soccer schedules were passed out.
· The schedules are in compliance with NCAA bylaws and institutional guidelines.  Schedules were approved.
· The Men’s Fall Soccer schedule was sent out and approved through email on February 5th.
SAAC President’s Update


Mary Phillips Smith: 
· Sun Belt Community Service Competition for December – We came in 6th place but still ahead 2000 points over Georgia State.
· We had our first meeting of the Spring semester last week.

· Relay for Life is coming up, Shoe Drive coming up, Run on Campus to raise money coming up.  April is the last month of the competition.

· We also voted on some SAAC proposals last week. 

Athletics Update

Tom Kleinlein:
· MBB/WBB teams both just beat App State.
· We received national exposure on ESPN’s top 10 for Mike Hughes 4 point play. 

· Cross Country made Nationals for the first time ever recently.
· Rifle is doing well, our freshman Rosemary is an extremely good shooter, has the potential to be one of the best in the country, and has a 4.0 GPA.

· Passed out a sheet with stats on the Go-Daddy Bowl Impact and ESPN3 stats of all sports. (Facebook, Twitter, gseagles.com
· Revenue is up, exposure is up, donors are up.

· We have done a lot of work getting processes together and now reaping rewards.

· 2.34 Million viewers watched the Bowl Game, 3rd highest of 11 Pre-Christmas Bowl Games.

· We reached all 50 states and 108 countries.

· We sold 4800 tickets for Bowl Game

· We are gaining exposure through Espn3 as well which we wouldn’t have if we were still FCS.

· 175,000 people were connected through ESPN3 for all our sports so far for 2015-16 and Baseball will bring in many more.

· Part of why we are doing so well is because we are winning.  We need to continue to bring in more donors to keep up what we are doing to continue our exposure to the University.

· Our SID is still trying to get together everything that was put in the New York Times, Washington Post, etc., about the Bowl Game. 
· We have not gotten many stats from the University side yet like increases in applications for admissions, increases in enrollment, etc., but we should be able to get those in the future.
FAR Update

Chris Geyerman:
· SBC FAR Update – created 2 post-grad scholarships at $6,500; 5 more at $3,000 each.
· Each institution can nominate 4 people, must have at least a 3.3. If there are more than 4 we can form a small sub-committee out of UAC to decide nominees.
· Nominations due in April.
Athletic Foundation Update

Kevin Bostian: 

· We have 1.4 million in bank, the highest in institution history.  We have an increase of 50% in donations, 16% increase in donors.

· Renewals coming out in next few months.

· We will be asking for a 10% increase in donations for the renewals.
· We have filled the Savannah/Jacksonville position with Justin Callaway.  

· Our season ticket numbers for every sport are up.

Student Athlete Services Update

Reggie Simpkins:

· We had a 2.98 Fall 2015 GPA, the highest Fall GPA in the history of Athletics.

· We had 3 sports obtain the highest GPA in program history.

· February 15th we will be sending out progress reports. We need all the feedback we can get, positive or negative.

· Scholar Athlete of the Year – We are going to start this earlier so we can get videos and everything together earlier.

· Patrice Butler was chosen to represent the Sun Belt at the NCAA Student-Athlete Leadership Forum in April.
New Business
· None.
Old Business
Charles Glover: Standardized Absence Policy

· We are finishing up the proposal by Friday 1/29. We have been working on some of the language that needed to be better defined. 

· Getting ready for Faculty Senate at February 15th at 4pm.

· We will try to have students there from many different groups, not just Athletics. 

· It is for all University sponsored events. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:53 AM.
